










 
 

 

 

May 15, 2025 
 
 
 
The Honorable Chris Smith 
2373 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
  
Dear Representative Smith: 
 
I am writing regarding the proposed inclusion of funding for the design and engineering of 
Monmouth County’s County Route (CR) 537 project, entitled “County	Route	537	Corridor	
Improvements	Section	B,” in the next Community Project Funding appropriation 
legislation. 
  
As the Metropolitan Planning Organization for northern and central New Jersey, the North 
Jersey Transportation Planning Authority (NJTPA) oversees the region’s Transportation 
Improvement Program (TIP).  It is our understanding that the House Appropriations 
Committee requires assurance that any projects funded through the reauthorization 
legislation that are not currently in the TIP can and will be added to it. This letter serves to 
provide that assurance. 
  
It is our understanding that the proposed project would address a high-accident corridor, 
currently featuring single lane one-way traffic that alternatively widens into two lanes 
going in a single direction, then merges back into single lanes. These mergers create a 
hazardous situation the Monmouth County Division of Engineering & Traffic Safety wishes 
to address with this project, which will create two lanes in both directions with shoulders 
from CR 571 (Trenton-Lakewood Road) near I-195 to CR 524 (Elton-Adelphia Road) in 
Jackson, Millstone and Freehold townships.  
  
This project is located on a 5.7-mile stretch that is a major thoroughfare between I-195 and 
State Route 9.  CR 537 crosses the state from Camden County through Burlington, Ocean 
and Monmouth counties.  Workers from some of New Jersey’s largest employers are 
located directly on or just off CR 537, including Six Flags Great Adventure, Joint Base 
McGuire-Dix Lakehurst, Naval Weapons Station Earle in your congressional district, and 
other large employers. 
  



 

Please note that CR 537 Section B complements the county’s CR 537 Section A project in 
Freehold. This $20 million-plus federally funded project is included in the TIP and nearing 
construction. 
 
The CR 537 Section B project is fully consistent with Plan 2050: Transportation. People. 
Opportunity., the current long-range plan for the NJTPA region. Plan 2050 encourages 
investing federal transportation funds to improve safety and to strengthen economic 
activity and tourism. Given this project’s consistency with our long-range plan, the NJTPA 
would be able to add it to the TIP in a reasonable timeframe should it receive federal 
funding. 
  
If you require any additional information, please feel free to contact me. 
  
As always, thank you for your ongoing support of federal transportation investment in the 
NJTPA region. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
David W. Behrend 
Executive Director 
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